CITY OF MILWAUKEE

GRANT F. LANGLEY City Attorney

RUDOLPH M. KONRAD PATRICK B. McDONNELL LINDA ULISS BURKE Deputy City Attorneys



OFFICE OF CITY ATTORNEY
800 CITY HALL
200 EAST WELLS STREET
MILWAUKEE, WISCONSIN 53202-3551
TELEPHONE (414) 286-2601
TDD 286-2025
FAX (414) 286-8550

June 24, 2005

VIA: HAND-DELIVERY & E-MAIL

Ms. Linda Elmer City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205 200 East Well Street Milwaukee, WI 53202 Mr. James Owczarski City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205 200 East Wells Street Milwaukee, WI 53202

Re: Filling the File, No. 050299

Dear Ms. Elmer and Mr. Owczarski:

Enclosed is a June 24, 2005 letter that I just received from COA. Will you kindly place this letter in File No. 050299 as well.

Thank you very much. Please call if you questions or comments.

Very truly yours,

GREGG C. HAGOPIAN Assistant City Attorney

GCH/ms Cc (w/encl):

John Daniels (via fax)
Len Leverson (via fax)
Tom Schneider (via fax)
Beverly LaFlex (via fax)
Jim Hannah (via fax)
Jim Klabor (via fax)
Frank Cumberbatch (via fax)

Frank Cumberbatch (via fax) Kimberly Montgomery (via fax) Patrick B. McDonnell (via fax)

1077-2005-1716/94433

THOMAS O. GARTNER
BRUCE D. SCHRIMPF
ROXANE L. CRAWFORD
SUSAN D. BICKERT
HAZEL MOSLEY
STUART S. MUKAMAL
THOMAS J. BEAMISH
MAURITA F. HOUREN
JOHN J. HEINEN
MICHAEL G. TOBIN
DAVID J. STANOSZ
SUSAN E. LAPPEN
JAN A. SMOKOWICZ
PATRICIA A. FRICKER
HEIDI WICK SPOERL
KURT A. BEHLING
GREGG C. HAGOPIAN
ELLEN H. TANGEN
MELANIE R. SWANK
JAY A. UNORA
DONALD L. SCHRIEFER
EDWARD M. EHRLICH
LEONARD A. TOKUS
VINCENT J. BOBOT
MIRIAM R. HORWITZ
MARYNELL REGAN
G. O'SULLIVAN-CROWLEY
DAWN M. BOLAND
KATHRYN M. ZALEWSKI
MEGAN T. CRUMP
ELOISA DE LEÓN
ADAM STEPHENS

Assistant City Attorneys





BOARD OF DIRECTORS John Florsheim President

Bonnie Bockl Joseph Andrew C. Komisar Lucy Rosenberg Vice Prosidents Charles Pruitt Secretary

Mark Kultgen, CPA

Treasurer Lina Cicero Jeff Davis Jonathan Eder Shel Gendolman Jorge Gomez Jan Greenberg Phil Haddix William Heffbronner Valarie Hill Melanie Holmes Marie Gonzaloz Knavel Danjel Kohl C Levanne Laughinghause Benjamin D. Levin Tracy Luber Srian May Christine McLaughlin William Meier Janet Molamed Ronald Miller William V, Reilly, Jr. Michael J. Santimauro Sue Setto Allen Sliverstein JoEllen Stollenwork Richard A. Strait

Lindy Yeager Thomas P. Schneider
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Eric Von

Sally Krous
Historian



June 24, 2005

For all ages forever.

Assistant City Attorney Gregg Hagopian City Attorney's Office 200 East Wells Street Milwaukee, WI 53202

Fax # 286-8550

Re: PAL Resolution - 94218vl

Dear Mr. Hagopian:

As requested, I am writing regarding the bid submitted by COA Youth and Family Centers (COA) and Milwaukee Public Schools (MPS) for purchase of the facility at 2320 W. Burleigh St. Milwaukee, WI.

As stated in the bid and as approved by the US Bankruptcy Court for the Eastern District of Wisconsin, the COA bid includes:

- (1) An agreement to maintain, operate, and program this facility as a community youth center. This is directly in line with COA's mission and its 99 year history of serving Milwaukee youth. This also consistent with the State of Wisconsin's deed restriction that the facility be used as a youth center.
- (2) COA and MPS have also reached an agreement that COA will continue to lease specific portions of the facility to MPS for use by the Auer Avenue School.
- (3) COA will assist PAL by providing office space and organizational support to PAL and by allowing PAL to continue to use the facility for its youth athletic leagues.

Please note that COA has served Milwaukee youth since 1906 and currently provide services to over 6,000 children and families including:

- (1) A nationally accredited Childcare Center
- (2) A family and parenting center
- (3) After School and summer youth program at our location at 909 E. Garfield, Kadish and Kilbourn Parks, Washington HS, Riverside University HS, and OW Holmes School. These Programs serve over 3,000 youth including approximately 1,500 teens citywide.
- (4) Overnight camp, for Milwaukee youth at COA's Camp Helen Brachman including summer camp, winter camp, family camps, and Youth leadership
- (5) Adults Basic Education and GED tutoring for almost 500 students.

Knowing that COA is a fiscally sound organization with a reputation for quality youth services and programs; and knowing that COA has experienced huge increases in the number of youth and families participating in its programs and that many of these youth and families come from throughout the city and manyon

VALUE OF VELOPMENT CAMILY SUPPORT CAMPING AND CONFERENCE CENTER COMMUNITY SERVICES

DØ2

come from the immediate neighborhood of 23rd and Burleigh Street; a "Transition Team" including representatives of the City, State, foundations, and individuals approached COA and asked us to consider the idea of keeping the facility at 2320 W. Burleigh Street from closing and providing much needed youth and family programs.

At the same time the Board of Directors of PAL was doing everything it could to try to find the funds to get out from under its huge debt and also find the revenue to continue to operate the facility. Ultimately the PAL Board concluded that the best option was to file for bankruptcy and sell the facility.

The results are a win-win-win:

- (1) PAL is able to put its financial problems behind and to move forward to provide PAL programming at the facility.
- (2) COA is able to provide its quality programs for youth and families.
- (3) Most of all, the children and families in the neighborhood and throughout the city will have access to quality youth and family programming instead of another closed agency and vacant building.

COA is pleased that we were able to step up and help out, and COA is especially proud of our community - the City of Milwaukee, State of Wisconsin, United Way of Greater Milwaukee, Safe and Sound, Milwaukee Public Schools, PAL, and many individuals and foundations have all stepped forward and worked together to find a positive solution for this community.

While the legal issues in bankruptcy court are complex and the problems facing PAL were immense, in the end this community has come together because ultimately it's all about the kids.

Sincerely, VI Soll

Thomas P. Schneider Executive Director

COA Youth & Family Centers